
KLQ Member Meeting 

October 15, 2016 

Shirley Prouse, President called the meeting to order at 10:00 A.M. at the Harry 

Hines Hospice building.  There were 27 members present.  She informed the 

members that the minutes were printed and available to be read but to save time 

for our speaker they would not be read aloud.  Future minutes will be printed on 

our web site for all to read. 

Donna Barrager, Treasurer reported the current balance was $4,469.57. 

Jolene Guderjahn, Webmaster was not present due to surgery. 

Peggy Avilez, Membership Chairman reported that we now have 43 members.  

Our speaker today will be Penny Roberts of Warrensburg, Missouri.  The topic will 

be 3-D Thread Painting.  Penny will hold a class this afternoon on how to deal with 

wonkie boarders.  Cost will be $20.00 per person and will include lunch from 12 to 

12:30 P.M.   

Carolyn Holm, Hospitality Chairman said she has the name tags figured out.  Next 

Saturday she will have a real estate auction at her home.  She will send out an e-

mail. 

Shirley Prouse said we will need volunteers for a committee to nominate new 

Board Members in December.  Still need President, Vice President, Hospitality 

Chairman and one Member at Large.  Also need to elect a committee to get 

members to co-chair the next opportunity quilt. 

Show and Share: 

Those sharing their quilts today were Helen Watson, Kay Depriest, Margaret 

Mans, Debbie Damitio and Jeannie Marie McLemore who showed her weighted 

quilt for autistic persons.  (Added weight needs to be about 10% of the person's 

body weight.) 

Helen Watson, Member at Large said she was open for business at the door prize 

table.   



Trish Lehman spoke on Victory in the Valley quilts and thanked all who have been 

participating.  Said it was a great way to practice putting your bindings on by 

machine. 

Tickets were drawn for the door prize items.  We took in $38.00 for our treasury. 

Total amount added to the treasury for the silent action was $39.00. 

Received $37.50 for dues and $200.00 for Penny Robert's workshop. 

Members donated $25.00 in cash and it was given to Harry Hines Hospice. 

Program was by Penny Roberts featuring her 3D Thread Painting as well as a trunk 

show of her award winning quilts. 

After we ate lunch Penny Roberts shared a computer presentation with lots of 

quilting tips to all who stayed for the workshop.  It was a very interesting 

program! 

We paid Penny Roberts $592.64 for her presentations and expenses and $50.00 

for handouts not paid by individual workshop attendees.  Lunch expenses were 

$97.54.  Total workshop fees collected were $380.00.  The remaining $360.18 was 

disbursed from our KLQ checking account to finish paying for the cost of the 

workshop. 

Next KLQ Board meeting will be on November 19, 2016 at 10:30 A.M. at A-1 

Singer Sewing Center. 

Next KLQ Member meeting will be a time of food and fun on December 17th, 

2016.  Bring goodies to share and we will deliver the wheel chair quilts we have 

been making all year.  Meeting will be at A-1 Singer Sewing Center at 9:30 for 

fellowship and 10:00 A.M. meeting. 

Submitted by Donna Barrager, Secretary 


